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PASS Group Home Level of Care Guidelines
DCF will bring the final level of care guidelines to the DCF Adolescent Services Committee for review since providers were not present at this SC meeting.  The Chair will invite members of this DCF Committee to a future Subcommittee meeting to discuss and finalize these guidelines.

Enhanced Care Clinic Primary Care/BH Policy Transmittal 

BHP clinic communication with Primary Care provider (PCP) requirements in the policy include broad communication by all BHP providers with their client’s PCP versus Enhanced Care Clinics (ECC) communication with PC defined in the MOU between the entities. Discussion reflected:

· There is commitment and intent of ECCs to communicate with PCs; however a broader communication requirement, while a reasonable goal to strive for, should be considered when the effectiveness of such communication can be demonstrated through the ECC BH/PC process. 
· Suggested that clinical communication should be reciprocal, with PCP also informing BH provider of significant clinical events/medication changes as determined through the MOU.

· Consider how best to measure the effectiveness of this process.

· It is important to identify patient perspective about information that the BH provider would share with their PCP.

· The Chair expressed concern that Dr. Schaefer’s public response to the dialogue at the BHP OC about this issue suggested BH provider reluctance to communicate with their client’s PCP.  This led to CHDI that has worked on BH/PCP collaboration with BHP, to set up a meeting with the provider association rather than this Subcommittee to look at this perceived ‘reluctance’ to collaborate.  Dr. Schaefer perceived skepticism about the utility of communication/collaboration in the Council discussion; he will talk with CHDI about today’s discussion to clarify the provider ECC perspective.  
The Subcommittee recommended and DSS agreed to focus on the ECC BH/PC collaboration in the policy transmittal and take up the broader general BH/PC collaborative process in the near future.
Other:  The Subcommittee requested the Quality Management & Access SC discuss and receive reports on how data elements in the outpatient registration screens are being used to inform the Subcommittee and Council about BHP program quality and access.
